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Dear Parish Family,

The Outreach Committee of the Invite Commission held 

National Night Out at Little Flower on Aug. 6.  National Night 

Out is an “annual community-building campaign that promotes 

police-community partnerships and neighborhood 

camaraderie” and is always held on the first Tuesday of 

August. August 6, if you recall, was brutally hot and humid, so 

for the first time in 4 years of hosting NNO, we moved the 

festivities inside to the cool cafeteria.  Some of the “festivities” 

included games, a free light hot dog supper, free school 

supplies, coloring books and workbooks, religious-themed 

cards and necklaces, and live music. We fit all of that in the cafeteria and it was one big party!  

Outside were some stars of the party, too:  IMPD officers and vehicles, IFD firefighters and their fire truck, and two motorcycle Marion 

County Sheriffs. They were all gracious and welcoming to anyone who wanted to check out the vehicles closely. Kids, big and small, 

enjoyed seeing the fire truck and the motorcycles! Interestingly, several of the IMPD, IFD and MCSD staff were Little Flower “kids”! 

They were all glad to get in out of the heat periodically to visit with everyone, and several IMPD officials joined the party. The Pink Food 

Truck was popular, too, selling ice cream and Mexican specialties. 

Thank you to the hard-working Outreach Committee, the Commission members, and LF family members who came to lend a hand. It 

takes a village to host a community event, and the volunteers outdid themselves! The 120+ people who attended from the area 

neighborhoods had a great time and experienced Little Flower Hospitality, due to your efforts.

Little Flower hosted the Little Flower 2024 Preseason Kickball Tournament the week of August 4-10.   Special thanks to Antoinette Maio 

Burford for planning and organizing this event.  This included inviting other parishes and schools to participate.  Thanks to the LF Men's 

Club for handling the concessions.  Thanks to all the volunteers who helped in various other ways. 

Today, August 18, is Peggy Clegg’s birthday.  If you get an opportunity, please wish her a happy birthday and thank her for everything 

she does for the parish.  Although her title is Pastoral Associate for Health & Senior Ministries, Peggy does so much more for the parish, 

especially working with our Parish Life Commission and the Invite Commission.  Peggy, happy birthday!  

Finally, I want to thank all of you who helped me celebrate my birthday with greetings, cards, and gifts.  Little Flower parishioners have 

long had a reputation for kindness to their pastors.  You are always kind and thoughtful to me.  Please excuse me if it takes longer than 

usual to prepare thank you notes.

Have a wonderful week.

"Calling all confirmation 

candidates!" The 2024-2025 

preparation for the sacrament of 

confirmation class is set to begin in 

September! The Sacrament of 

confirmation is the last sacrament of 

initiation into the Catholic faith. All 

students in 9th grade or older, who 

have been baptized and have made 

their first communion, are invited to an information session 

August 25, from 4:45 p.m. to 5:30 p.m. in the parish center. If 

you have any questions prior to this meeting, please contact us 

via email at confirmation@littleflowerparish.org or call parish 

center at 317-357-8352. Please prayerfully consider this next 

step in your faith journey!

We extend our sympathy to 

Alan and Joyce Wyne and 

Ryan and Amy Costello and 

their family on the death of 

Joyce’s brother and Amy’s 

uncle, Mike Moran.  Please keep all of Mike’s family and 

friends in your thoughts and prayers during this difficult time.  

May God welcome Mike into his eternal glory. 

We would like to invite any 

parishioners who attended any part of 

the National Eucharistic Congress to 

share their impressions of their 

experience. If you would like to 

share your thoughts in writing for 

inclusion in a future issue of the Theresean, please send your 

thoughts to tcostello@littleflowerparish.org
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The 20th Sunday in Ordinary Time 

For the Week of August 19 - 25, 2024 
19 August Monday 

5:30 p.m. Souls in Purgatory by John T. Kelly

20 August Tuesday

5:30 p.m. Mary Skinner by Rose Palmby

21 August Wednesday 

5:30 p.m. Charles Kaminski by Ron Sharp

22 August Thursday

No Mass

23 August Friday  

9:30 a.m. Jane Bell by Ladies Club

24 August Saturday – The Vigil the 21st Sunday 

in Ordinary Time 

5:00 p.m. Paul Tuttle by Family & Friends

25 August

9:30 a.m. For the People

6:00 p.m. Joy Valentine & Aunt Jojo Handis By 

Angel Adorey

August 18 - 25, 2024
DAY ROOM TIME GROUP

Sunday Church 9:30 a.m. Children’s Liturgy

Duffey Hall

(school café)

10:30 a.m. Coffee and Donuts

Monday Duffey Hall

(school café)

6:30 p.m. Men’s Club

St. Patrick
(Parish Center)

7:00 p.m. Baptism Class

Tuesday Duffey Hall

(school café)

6:00 p.m. Invite – Movie Night

St. Therese
(Parish Center)

6:30 p.m. Little Flower 

Neighborhood Board 

Meeting

Wednesday St. Patrick
(Parish Center)

6:00 p.m. Finance Council

Thursday St. Therese
(Parish Center)

1:00 p.m. Bible Study

St. Patrick
(Parish Center)

6:30 p.m. Euchre Club

St. Therese
(Parish Center)

8:00 p.m. AA 

Friday St. Therese
(Parish Center)

4:00 p.m. Legion of Mary

Saturday St. Patrick
(Parish Center)

7:00 a.m. Men’s Prayer Group

Sunday Church 9:30 a.m. Children’s Liturgy
Parish Grounds 10:30 a.m. Parish Picnic

St. Therese
(Parish Center)

4:45 p.m. Confirmation 

Meeting

STEWARDSHIP CORNER

Your Gifts of Treasure

Weekly Budget Goal $         13,300.00

Collection of August 10 and 11 $         6,655.02

Electronic Contributions 8/5-8/9 $         5,705.04

Fiscal Year 2024-2025 Actual $       81,441.25

Fiscal Year 2024-2025 Budget $       79,800.00

Fiscal Year 2024-2025 YTD $       1,641.25

Home Improvement Fund

June Contributions $ 2,543.00

July Contributions $ 2,378.00

August Contributions (to date) $ 1,906.75

We have focused on 
building weekend Mass 
attendance back to pre-
pandemic levels and now 
is a good time to think 
about building the adult 
choir back to those 
levels.

It’s not too soon to think 
about joining the adult choir this fall. The adult choir sings 
at the 9:30 A.M. Mass on most Sundays from September 
through May. Practices are held on most Tuesday evenings 
from 7:00 P.M. until 8:30 P.M, and our first practice for the 
new year will be Tuesday, September 3 at 7:00 P.M.

We could use some new voices in ALL voice sections.

There is no audition needed and no minimum skill level 
required. Many of our members started with no previous 
choir experience or music-reading ability. Please start to 
give some serious thought to see if God is calling you to 
serve in this important ministry. It’s a significant 
commitment, but one that can be satisfying as we hear the 
fruits of our labor nearly every weekend. 

If you have questions, or if you plan to join us as a new 
member at the first rehearsal, please e-mail
gcraig@littleflowerparish.org .

The Ladies Club is having a Mum Sale 

August 5 - 25.  There are forms at all the 

doors of church, and you may also get a 

form from Jeannie in the Parish Center.  

All orders and money must be returned 

by Monday, August 26 to the parish 

office. The pickup date is Monday, 

September 9.
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Sponsored by the Little Flower Men’s Club-
The Billy Joel/Elton John Face2Face tribute 

concert at Conner Prairie on 
Saturday, August 24.

We have 15 tickets available! 
Please contact Rick Fischer, at 
fischer6266@gmail.com or 317-502-2982 if you 

want to join us for our most popular outing of the year! All are welcome! 
Tickets are $25.00 per person and include admission and a Jimmy 
John’s sandwich. If you are unfamiliar with Conner Prairie, please bring 
a chair, and you can also bring in any of your favorite sides and drinks!
Hope to see you there!

Please join us for 40 Days for Life, a peaceful prayerful presence 

in front of Planned Parenthood from September 25 through 

November 3. For more information check out the web 

site 40daysindy.org or email moodyak1@yahoo.com for help 

signing up. Little Flower commits to fill every Saturday from 7-

11 a.m. If Saturdays don’t work for you there are always open 

spots since we try to always have two people.

The next Baptism Preparation 

Class is Monday, August 19 at 7:00 

p.m. in the Parish Center.  This 

class is required for parents who are 

requesting baptism for their child and 

have not previously attended a 

preparation class.  Please call the parish center at 317-357-8352 

to let us know you plan to attend.  Plan ahead, as the next class 

will not take place until November.

The Annual Father Robert 

Borchertmeyer golf outing is just 

around the corner. The outing will be 

on Friday, September 6, at 8:00 a.m. 

at Pleasant Run Golf Course See this 

link below to register. 

https://lfgolftournament.com/

We will be teeing off at 8:00 a.m. 

again this year.

Please keep our ill and 
homebound parishioners and 
friends in your thoughts and 
prayers, especially the 
following people who have 
requested prayers for various 
reasons:  

Bill Ajamie, Tricia Allstatt, Fr. Mike Barton, Marylyn Blackwell, 
Esther Capps, Joe Clegg, Mark Clevenger, Dan Dugan, Sherri 
(Ruegamer) Dugger, Joanna Estes, Forestal Family, Carol 
Freeland, Olivia Garrison, Haydee Gloria, Katie Goodin, Margie 
Greene, Mary Lou Hoggatt, Lois Irwin, Carrie Jones, Bob 
Lawless, Bobby Leszcynski, Karen Lientz, Larry Lynch, 
Catherine McKenna-Sexton, Sally Meth, Gene Miller, Carol 
Murphy, Jimmy Murphy, Mike Payne, Ray Quinn, Bill Rathz, 
Judy Rathz, Mary Rector, Scott Rhinehart, Lourdes Riedeman, 
Bill Schlosser, Gary Walters, Janet Wilkerson.

If you get a chance, please send them a card or a note. It will 
brighten their day. This week we especially want to remember:

Gary and Eileen Walters

6137 E Southern Ave, Indianapolis, IN46203

Pray for our active military family/friends:

Brian Ledgerwood, serving on the USS Theodore Roosevelt, son of 
Diane Anderson

Victor Franco, serving at Malmstrom Air Force Base in Great Falls, 
MT.

Matthew Hughey, serving in Tokyo, Japan – nephew of Rita Cooning.

Aden S. Haigerty, United States Navy, serving with Naval Security 
Forces, Deveselu, Romania – nephew of Mike Haigerty.   

Javier Estrada – United States Navy, serving in Dalgren, VA. son of 
Liliana Estrada, grandson of Martin and Shannon Estrada.

Jared Cox - United States Army at Fort Riley, Kansas, grandson of Ed 
and Cindy Wernsing.

Juan Santiago - United States Army at Fort Riley, Kansas, son of 
Velma Cecilio and brother of Edgar Santiago.

Zach Meyer, Marine Reserve in South Bend, son-in-law of Dave and 
Dora Hughey. 

Ian Carter, serving on the Dwight D. Eisenhower Aircraft Carrier in the 
Persian Gulf, great nephew of Pauline and Charlie Graf.

Lexi Robertson, basic training at Great Lakes Naval Base, 
granddaughter of Barb Bruce

If you or someone in your family is ill or serving our country 
and would like their name listed in the bulletin so others can 
pray for them, please contact Peggy Clegg at 317-357-8352 
or pclegg@littleflowerparish.org.
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MOVIE NIGHT

Johnny Cash: The Redemption of an American Icon 
is the untold story of how

‘The Man in Black’ saw the Light. 
Celebrating a voice unforgettable and a Faith unshakable.

AUGUST 20 ~ SCHOOL CAFETERIA ~ 6:30 P.M

~FREE! ~ POPCORN & SNACKS ~

DISCUSSION FOLLOWING THE MOVIE 

LED BY KURT SCHNELL 

~ + ~

Weekend Mass Attendance (weekly averages)

December 2019 – February 2020 (pre-pandemic) 608

June 2020 – May 2021 249

June 2021 – May 2022 434

June 2022 – May 2023 483

June 2023 – December 2023 480

Christmas Mass Attendance 1,027

January- April 2024 500

Easter Vigil/Easter Masses 806

May 2024-June 2024 469

August 1 -11 491

We are currently enrolling for our Religious 

Education Program for children attending public 

schools. We offer classes for grades kindergarten 

through 8th.  Classes will begin September 22. We 

will meet most Sundays from 10:30 a.m. - 11:30 a.m.    

Please call Lisa at 317-357-8352 ext. 105 or email 

lgibbons@littleflowerparish.org if you have any 

questions or would like to register.  

First Eucharist and Reconciliation

Sacramental preparation for First Eucharist and 

Reconciliation will begin in the fall for children 

entering 2nd grade. Children who attend Little Flower 

School will prepare during school. Watch for more 

information through school. 

If you have a child that is in 2nd grade who attends 

public schools and needs to be enrolled in our 

Sacramental Program, please contact Lisa at 317-357-

8352, ext 105 or email lgibbons@littleflowerparish.org

to register.  Classes will begin on Sunday, September 

22, from 10:30 a.m. to 11:30 a.m.   

If you have a child in 3rd grade or above who has not made 

their First Eucharist, please contact Lisa at 317-357-8352, 

ext 105 or lgibbons@littleflowerparish.org as soon as 

possible. 

A requirement for First Eucharist is to be a baptized 

Catholic and a member of our parish.  If your son or 

daughter has not been baptized in the Catholic Faith, 

please contact the parish center for more information.

Generally speaking, at least one parent of a child being 

presented for Baptism must be Catholic.
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Little Flower 
Catholic Church

4720 E 13th Street, Indianapolis, IN 46219 

Are you:

• Searching for a deeper relationship with Jesus?

• Interested in becoming Catholic?

• Curious what Catholics believe and how we worship?

Our OCIA (formerly RCIA) class

is forming NOW!

Tuesday evenings 7:00 – 8:30 p.m.

Beginning September 10, 2024 

in the Parish Center.

During these sessions, we will cover the four cornerstones 

of our Catholic Faith: 

❖ What We Believe (Creed)

❖ How We Worship (Sacraments)

❖ How We Live (Morality)

❖ How We Pray (Spirituality)

For more information or to register please contact 

Lisa Gibbons by email 

lgibbons@littleflowerparish.org

or call 317-357-8352 ext. 105.

Little Flower Euchre Nights 

Sponsored by the Little Flower Men’s Club

Who: Ladies and Gents at least 21 years of age

Where: Little Flower Parish Center – St. Patrick Room

When: The following Thursday nights from 6:30-9:00 p.m.

August 22

September 5, 19 

October 3, 17, 31

Little Flower Euchre Rules will be handed out when you 

register.

Questions – contact Chris Johnson (317) 513-8168 or 

johnsojc@iupui.edu.

Readings for August 25, 2024

21st Sunday in Ordinary Time

Joshua 24:1-2a, 15-17, 18b

Ephesians 5:21-32

John 6:60-69

To read the readings on-line, go to 

https://bible.usccb.org/bible/readings/082524.cfm
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“Preserving the Rite of Christian
Burial and Respecting the

Liturgy of Cremation.”
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